DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, MARCH 11, 2013

Present:  

Tom McDonnell, President


Laura Resendez





Bob Pfister, Vice President


Leland Lyter





Neil Allen, Treasurer



Jim Sanders


Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary

Joanne Blohm





Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary





Meeting was held at the home of Marybeth Blackinton

I.  President McDonnell called the meeting to order

II.  All officers present

III.  Tom moved, Shana seconded a motion to approve the February minutes.

IV. 1)  Hearse House


Tom reported that he has contacted Doug Ferrier with the Golden Drift Historical Society about taking over the Hearse House and surrounding grounds.  They are willing to assume responsibility for the property but Tom is waiting to hear back from Doug as to the actual details.

     2) Window Repair / Replacement


Joanne reported on that she has been in contact with numerous window contractors however only one has provided her a with a bid.  She is still waiting to meet with one more company next week.  At the April Board meeting she will turn over all the information she has obtained.  The Board may want to obtain additional bids and contact other contractors .   Several of the contractors are only interested in installing vinyl-clad windows.   All the members were in agreement that the vinyl-clad may be the best alternative and last longer.  Sash only replacement would cost approximately $500 / window.  The windows would also need wood trim restoration and repair.  The sashes also need annual maintenance.
IV. 3)  County Grant


Tom reported that there will be a meeting with the County Parks personnel and several of the Board members on Friday, March 15.  They will be looking at the tennis/basketball courts, tree removal, new fencing and new playground equipment.  Jim reported that the original concrete surface of the court under the modular rubber mats is uneven due to tree roots.  That will need to be removed with a jack-hammer, roots cut and replaced.  Marybeth had obtained from the previous  Board president several estimates for repair of the sidewalk on the east side of the building to the tennis court and back area.  Unfortunately there are no dates on the estimates so we will need to re-contact the contractors to obtain a current estimate.

Tom had received two fence replacement estimates:  one came in at about $15,000 and the other came in at about $42,000.  More investigation will need to be done to determine why there is such a large difference.


The County requires a resolution from us to go ahead with the work.  Tom prepared a draft resolution and will present it at the April Board meeting.

IV. 4) Preparation of Budget


Marybeth prepared a draft budget from the QuickBooks bookkeeping program using 2012 figures.  Unfortunately, the data that had been entered in the program was not complete so the figures are not accurate however the draft did provide the categories to use for calculation of a more accurate budget next year.


Neil prepared a draft proposal using similar categories but having figures totalled each month.  There was discussion as to which method might be more useful.  Neil and Marybeth will work together to have a more useable proposal by the April meeting.
IV. 5)  Community Newspaper Editor


Tom brought up the issue of replacing Susan Prince as the newspaper editor.  Several names were suggested but more suggestions are needed.  In order to get qualified candidates, we will need to get a somewhat detailed job description from Susan.  


Shana had spoken with the Journalism instructor at Colfax High School.  They are very interested in having a couple of students assisting an editor with the publication.  


The Board members will try to think of and contact potential citizens that might be willing and able to perform the task of editor.

IV. 6)  Website Maintenance


Marybeth met with Rob Putnam and Lauraine Bacon during the past month to see if they would be interested in helping maintain the Community Center’s website (dutchflatcc.org).  They submitted a proposal of $300 for the intial set up and design and then $50 per month maintenance.   The Board members would be able to post items as well as community members being able to post items through 

Joanne advised she knows someone who maintains websites.  She will contact her and see if she would volunteer her time to update and maintain our current website.

IV. 7)  Membership Letter follow-up


At last month’s meeting, it was discussed if we want to mail out “reminder” letters to previous members who hadn’t renewed their memberships for 2013.   We would need 250 letters to qualify for a bulk mailing and don’t have that many letter to mail out.  Joanne suggested putting an article in the newspaper reminding citizens to renew their memberships.  Marybeth stated she would look in to the data available to see if we can extract the names and addresses of those who have not donated yet this year.  
IV. 8)  Caboose Renovation


Jim and Leland reported on the progress they have made with restoring the caboose on the Center’s property.  The interior was refinished before the rail car was placed on our property.  Jim and Leland are in the process of painting the exterior and finding template letters for “Towle Brothers”.  The windows will need to be fixed as well.


In addition to working on the car, it was proposed we build a deck that surrounds the car so people can look in the windows if no one is around to open it (similar to the Hearse House).  A deck would also cover a culvert drain that is located right next to the car and currently poses a danger for foot traffic.

IV. 9)  Alta-Dutch Flat Joint St. Patrick’s Dinner


Joanne provided an update as to the progress she has made organizing the corned beef and cabbage dinner to be held March 16 in Alta and obtaining supplies.  The Board members made a number of decisions and plans about the operation of the upcoming fund-raiser.
IV. 10) Easter Egg Hunt


Tom announced that Debby McClatchy will be coordinating the annual Easter egg hunt on Saturday, March 30.  Tom asked Shana to see if they could put an announcement in the Alta-Dutch Flat Parents Club Facebook page.
IV. 11)  Treasurer’s Report


Neil presented the report and explained the expenses and credits.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned until the next meeting on Monday, April 8th at 6:00.

Mintues submitted by Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary
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